
 

 

 

 

 

August 20, 2025 
 
      E-FILING 
 
Patricia Van Gerpen 
Executive Director 
South Dakota Public Utilities Commission 
500 E Capitol Avenue 
Pierre, SD 57501 
 
RE:   Docket TC25-029 Matter of the Request of Midcontinent Communications for 
Certification Regarding Its Use of Federal Universal Service Support– Supplemental Map 
Legend for Maps Included in Data Request 1 
 
Dear Ms. Van Gerpen: 
 
On behalf of Midcontinent Communications, we respectfully submit a supplemental map legend to 
accompany Attachment B mapping included in Data Request 1 of Docket TC25-029. 
 
The enclosed legend clarifies the color coding used in the submitted service area map, which 
reflects the proposed build out plans for CAF II and RDOF over the next two years. 
 
Please note that the enclosure has been labeled “Confidential.” The information contained in this 
exhibit is confidential under ARSD 20:10:1:39 (4) and (5). Because of this, Midcontinent requests 
confidential treatment of this enclosure. This information is confidential as the information is 
internal and proprietary, can be used adversely by competitors, and the development and financial 
planning constitutes trade secrets as recognized by law.  
 
If there are any inquiries as to the confidential treatment, please contact Patrick McCann at 
Patrick.McCann@Midco.com or by phone at (605) 271-4144. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Andrea Livingston 
Senior Regulatory Affairs Manager 
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